IN BRIEF

July 23, 2013

VVC board special meeting canceled

VICTORVILLE 'A special board of trustees meeting scheduled for Monday was canceled due to lack of quorum, according to Board President Lorrie Denson.

The meeting would have been another attempt by the board to vote on a process toward filling the trustee position left vacant by Michael Krause's resignation.

Denson and trustee Joseph W. Brady have said interviewing applicants is the best possible choice. Trustees Dennis Henderson and John Pinkerton have said appointing former trustee Joe Range would be the best option.

Pinkerton and Henderson were unable to attend the meeting.

Henderson said he turned his schedule "upside down" last week to attend the special meeting held Thursday. Pinkerton said this week that his priority is being with his family before he had other commitments.